

## **Llanfechain Church in Wales School**

Ysgol Yr Eglwys Yng Nghymru Llanfechain Llanfechain Powys

SY22 6UQ

Telephone: 01691 828537 E.mail:office@llanfechain.powys.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Catherine Hart BEd(Hons) NPQH

16.5.24

Dear parents and carers,

## **School Uniform**

As we have been benefiting from warmer weather this term, I would like to take the opportunity to remind everyone that we do have a school uniform, and we would like everyone to wear it.

Our uniform is an important part of our school's identity. It demonstrates who we are as a community and encourages everyone to feel pride in our school. In addition, our uniform is practical for learning and playing indoors and outdoors, and comfortable to wear all day. When everyone is in uniform it makes school feel more equitable and everyone looks and feels alike.

We feel that it is really important to be comfortable in school and our uniform policy reflects this. Therefore I would like to remind everyone of the policy and encourage all children to wear their uniforms.

## School uniform policy:

- Purple sweatshirt, cardigan, hoodie.
- Red, purple, white or green polo shirt
- Cooler weather: Dark trousers or joggers, leggings or skirts
- Warmer weather shorts, skirts or school uniform summer dresses in red, purple or green
- Footwear; shoes, trainers, comfortable boots

Uniform order forms are available in the school office or on the website and uniform can be paid for via ParentPay. We are very mindful of the cost of uniform in a time of financial constraint and do not want to put extra pressure on families. We are happy for children to where polo shirts and sweatshirts in the school colours purchased elsewhere if that is easier to source. In addition we have a large quantity of second-hand uniform in school, so if there is something you are missing just ask at member of staff and we will try to find something appropriate. We hold regular 'uniform swap' afternoons throughout the school year.

Kind regards,

Catherine